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THE “SON” FLOWER CLOTHES CLOSET  
HAS REOPENED!! 

 
 

CLOTHES ARE AVAILABLE FOR NEEDY FAMILIES 
AT 301 SOUTH LAUREL STREET, WALHALLA, SC  29691 

 
Note:  A limited number of clothing items are being  

          accepted at this time. 
 

For further information, please contact Mrs. Mildred Byars,       
Tel: 638-5330 

 
  OPEN ON MONDAY AND TUESDAY   

9:30 AM UNTIL 1:00 PM  

 

Dear CSBC Church Family, 
 

 
Thank you for participating in the election of deacons recently.  Every person who has taken the 
opportunity to vote has helped to make sure we elect the people God wants to serve you, His 
church.  Listed below are the names of those who were chosen by votes to serve for the          
upcoming three-year term: 
 
Gary Barker, Garry Freeman, Jon Haney, Buddy Jordan and Scott Wooten.  Keith Beddingfield 
will serve as the alternate deacon if needed. 
 
Please pray for the leadership of the Holy Spirit as each of these men serve families of our 
church and community. 

 
Thanks again for your continued love and support of our church. 
 
 
The Deacon Ministry Team 
Tim Merrell, Deacon Chairman 



Music Ministry Notes 

MUSIC MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

1. Sunday, August 30 - 

   8:45 AM  -  Brass Ensemble rehearsal   

    10:00 AM  -  Worship (Live & On-line - YouTube) 

 

2. Wednesday, September 2 - 

        7:00 PM  -  WorshipTeam rehearsal    

                                   

3. Sunday, September 6  -   

     8:45 AM  -  WorshipTeam rehearsal 

     10:00 AM  -  Worship 

                                                   

4. Sunday, September 13  - 

     8:30 AM  -  Orchestra rehearsal 

    10:00 AM  -  Worship 

       

5. Sunday, September 20  - 

     8:45 AM  -  Orchestra rehearsal 

      10:00 AM  -  Worship 
 
 
6. Wednesday, September 23  - 
 
     7:00 PM  -  WorshipTeam rehearsal 

  
7.  Sunday, September 27  - 
      
     8:45 AM  -  WorshipTeam rehearsal 
 
      10:00 AM  -  Worship  

 
8.  Wednesday, September 30  -   
 
      7:00 PM  -  WorshipTeam rehearsal 
 

 

- Ray Conway, Minister of Worship 

 
 

 
 
GOLDEN FELLOWSHIP CLUB NEWS UPDATE 

 

The September 2020 Golden Fellowship Club meetings will not be held as        
previously planned.  We will plan our meetings again depending completely upon 
the  COVID 19 situation as time progresses.  This information will be relayed to          

you as soon as possible.  For further information, please contact                                  
Mrs. Rachel Bible at 638-9661.  

 
 

August 30, 2020 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:00 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor  

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:00 a.m.  -  Christi Mason 
 
  

September 6, 2020 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:00 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:00 a.m.  -  Mary Wright  
 
 

September 13, 2020 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:00 a.m.  -  Lauren Beddingfield 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:00 a.m.  -  Mary Wright 
 
 

September 20, 2020 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:00 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:00 a.m.  -  Mary Wright 
 
 

September 27, 2020 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:00 a.m.  -  Jon Haney 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:00 a.m.  -  Harrison Elliott 

MEDIA MINISTRY TEAM SCHEDULE 



 Student Ministries 
- Lauren Beddingfield, Director of Student Ministries 

Dear CSBC Family,  
 
 

Can you believe that summer is almost over? This summer has definitely been 
one for the books because of all the different challenges that came our way due to 
navigating through this pandemic. It was challenging and exciting to find new ways to 
connect with our children and youth this summer.  

In case you were unaware, we have a children’s and a youth YouTube channel. 
The children’s YouTube channel has a virtual camp on-line now that can be accessed 
at any time. You can find the link on the church website or go to the YouTube website 
and type in C Street Kids Walhalla. Our youth YouTube channel has a new video      
devotional each Wednesday night at 6:00 PM. You can access this channel via our 
church website or by going to the YouTube website and typing “College Street Youth”. 
      I am looking forward to starting our children and youth programs as soon and 
safely as we can. Please pray for our children, youth and teachers as they start school 
this week. Whether in person or on-line, this school year is going to come with all kinds 
of expected and unexpected challenges. Our students and teachers need as much 
prayer and grace as possible throughout this time! If you weren’t able to get a prayer 
packet for our students and teachers, I can give you some names that you can pray for 
throughout this school year.  
     Last week, Vanessa and I went out on the minibus to take ice cream to the kids. 
Some of them were standing outside on their sidewalks waiting and when they saw the 
bus coming down their street or into their neighborhoods, I saw JOY! Pure,                
unadulterated, “jumping-up-and-down-with-zero-cares” joy!  And I thought about how 
Jesus said that we should come to Him like a child. Children are interesting creatures. 
You can tell by looking at most of them what kind of day they had. When something is 
wrong and they trust you, they’ll tell you about it. When the world has been unkind to 
them, you know. Imagine how much more God knows us.  
      God knows without us even telling Him if we had a good day or a bad day. He 
wants us to tell Him about it. He wants us to trust Him and tell him about it. He knows 
that our world is a mess and that it’s full of ugliness and unkindness. He wants us to 
tell Him about it. He wants us to  approach Him with joy.  
      Looking forward to a new season at CSBC! I look forward to what happens 
next! 
 
 
~Lauren  
    

“Trust in the LORD with all thine heart; and lean not unto thine own understanding.  
In all thy ways acknowledge him, and he shall direct thy paths. “ 

 
Proverbs 3: 5-6 (KJV) 



     Your tithes, offerings, and donations to College Street Baptist can now be made 
online. Tithing and donating have never been easier. It's quick, easy and secure and you can 
use debit or credit or check cards, or checking account.  Just go to our website at 
ww.collegestreetbaptist.org for further information and instructions. 
     Online giving is not replacing any of the traditional ways we already give, but is an     
additional option to those who prefer to make their donations by computer, cell phone or other 
mobile devices.  College Street is using a church donation system provided by the Easy Tithe 
corporation. EasyTithe is church specific and is currently used by hundreds of churches across 
the nation. 
     You can make a regularly scheduled contribution or you can specify recurring donations. 
You can specify whether the contribution should go to the general budget or to designated  
categories. A credit card (MasterCard, Visa, or Discover) or a debit card can be used as well as 
a regular checking account. The process is secure and confidential and you will have continual 
access to your giving records.  

It's easy to tithe and give your 
offerings online! 

 
 

FOOD PANTRY MONTHLY INFORMATION 
Month of July 2020 

  

Total number of families served this month:                                        84 
Total number of people in households served:                                  177 
Total number of families that received USDA products:                                   84    
Total number of people in the families that received USDA products:          177 
Total number of seniors (60+) served at your pantry:                                       50 
Total number of children (under 18) served at your pantry:                             45 

THANK YOU NOTE 
 

Dear College Street Baptist Church Family, 
 
   Thank each of you for the donation in memory of my brother, Thomas Gohlke which was 
placed in your Food Bank in his honor.  You were so kind to remember him in this way.  I’m 
quite sure he would be very pleased as well.   
   Thank you too for your continued prayers for me along with Jerry who is currently at      
Seneca Health & Rehabilitation.  We certainly do appreciate your thoughtfulness especially  
during this time of limited visitation with our family members. 
   We extend our love to each of you! Thanks again.  
 

Betty Nunn 


